




Al Ebdaa Bank for Microfinance BSC (c)  

 

Chairman’s statement 

 

 

On behalf of the founding shareholders and Board of Directors of Al Ebdaa Bank for 

Microfinance BSC (c), I am pleased to present the annual report and audited financial statement 

for the year ending 31 December 2014.   

 

During the year 2014, the Bank introduced changes to the management leadership team.  With 

the new management leadership team officially taking over in April, the Bank has instituted 

transformational plans to improve the Bank’s financial and operational performances. 

 

For the financial year ending 31 December 2014, the Bank recorded a small increase in net 

interest income to BD 254,401 (2013: BD 247,656).  Nevertheless, the Bank also recorded a 

reduction in fee income to BD 52,853 (2013: BD 110,333) due to the halt of project management 

activities for Tamkeen’s fishermen’s and farmers’ programs that generated project management 

fees of BD 48,666 in 2013.  The reduction of fee income contributed to the reduction of total 

income to BD 315,574 (2013: BD360,838). 

 

The new management leadership team of the Bank has taken steps to improve staff efficiency 

and managed to record a reduction in staff cost to BD 352,934 (2013: BD 407,376).  In addition, 

the Bank’s loan recovery effort has resulted in reduction of collective impairment allowance to 

BD 298,443 (2013: BD 313,869.  The reductions in staff cost and collective impairment 

allowance along with other cost rationalisation measures contributed towards the reduction of 

total expenses to BD 480,833 (2013: BD 601,778) and reduction of loss for the year to BD 

165,260 (2013: BD240,940). 

 

Despite the challenging environment, the Bank has continued to strive for enhancement of its 

overall efficiency, including through staff training and capacity building.  The Bank will also 

continue to assess its operations and formulate strategies that can deliver growth. 

 

The Board of Directors is committed to support the management leadership team in addressing 

the challenges faced by the Bank.  With further support from the shareholders and other 

stakeholders of the Bank, the Board of Directors is confident that the Bank will be able to 

progress to a stronger position to fulfil its objectives. 

 

On behalf of the founding shareholders and Board of Directors, I would like to convey our 

utmost gratitude to the wise leadership of the Kingdom of Bahrain, the Central Bank of Bahrain, 

other governmental institutions, and other stakeholders of the Bank, for their invaluable 

assistance and guidance.  I would also like to record our appreciation to the customers of the 

Bank for their vital support, to the members of Shari’a Supervisory Board for their counsel and 

supervision, and to the management and staff of the Bank for their dedication and 

professionalism. 

 

 

 

Ebrahim Bin Khalifa Al Khalifa 

Chairman of Board of Directors 










































